
 

  
 

 

 
 
 

      
 

      
      

   
 

         

          
 

         

         
    

     
 

 
 

  
 

 

   
 

  
  

 
  

 
   

 
  

   
 

 

 
 
 

- Decision Letter 

Toronto Preservation Board 

Meeting No. 33 Contact Tanya Spinello, Committee 
Administrator 

Meeting Date Monday, June 30, 2025 Phone 416-397-4592 
Start Time 9:30 AM E-mail hertpb@toronto.ca 
Location Committee Room 2, City Hall/Video 

Conference 
Chair Julia Rady 

PB33.8 ACTION Adopted Ward: 10 

445, 447, 449, and 451 Adelaide Street West - Demolition and New 
Construction on Designated Heritage Properties Under Part V, Section 
42 of the Ontario Heritage Act - Refusal 

Board Decision 
The Toronto Preservation Board recommends that: 

1. City Council refuse the demolition and new construction on the designated heritage 
properties at 445, 447, 449, and 451 Adelaide Street West in accordance with Section 42 of the 
Ontario Heritage Act, as found in the plans and drawings prepared by architects Alliance, dated 
April 24, 2025, and the Heritage Impact Assessment prepared by ERA Architects, dated April 
23, 2025. 

2. In the event of an appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal, City Council authorize the City 
Solicitor and the necessary City staff to attend the Ontario Land Tribunal hearing in opposition 
to the appeal. 

Decision Advice and Other Information 
Pourya Nazemi, Senior Heritage Planner, Heritage Planning, Urban Design, City Planning gave 
a presentation on 445, 447, 449, and 451 Adelaide Street West - Demolition and New 
Construction on Designated Heritage Properties Under Part V, Section 42 of the Ontario 
Heritage Act - Refusal. 

Origin 
(June 13, 2025) Report from the Senior Manager, Heritage Planning, Urban Design, City 
Planning 



 
  

 
 

 
  

  
  

 
 

 
  

  
  

    
 

  
 

  
  

  
 

  
 

 
  

 
   

  
 

 

 
 

 
 

   

   
 

   

   
 

 

Summary 
At its meeting on June 30, 2025 the Toronto Preservation Board considered Item PB33.8 and 
made recommendations to City Council. 

Summary from the report (June 13, 2025) from the Senior Manager, Heritage Planning, 
Urban Design, City Planning: 

This report recommends that City Council refuse the application under Part V, Section 42 of 
the Ontario Heritage Act to demolish and construct a new building on the designated heritage 
properties at 445, 447, 449, and 451 Adelaide Street West, in connection with the proposed 
development of the site. The proposal demolishes four designated contributing heritage 
properties to replace them with a new 17-storey building with hotel and restaurant uses. The 
heritage permit application reflects the incomplete application submitted through the associated 
Zoning By-law Amendment application (25 152956 STE 10 OZ). 

The proposed development site (the "Site") consists of four properties — 445, 447, 449, and 
451 Adelaide Street West — identified as contributing residential properties within the in-effect 
King-Spadina Heritage Conservation District (KSHCD), designated under Part V of the Ontario 
Heritage Act (OHA). The Site is adjacent to the contributing residential property at 453 
Adelaide Street West to the west, and to the north, adjacent to the St. Andrew's Playground — 
a significant historic public space within the KSHCD dating to the 1837 Hawkins Plan. 
Functionally, the properties at 447, 449, and 451 are comprised of the same building, including 
453 Adelaide Street West, which is not incorporated into the Site. 

Staff recommend refusal of the heritage permit application, as it does not demonstrate that the 
cultural heritage value and attributes of the King-Spadina HCD, as expressed through the 
contributing properties on, and adjacent to, the Site, will be conserved in a manner consistent 
with the heritage planning policy framework, including the KSHCD Plan. Nor does it 
demonstrate that the heritage impacts of the proposal would be appropriately mitigated. 

The proposal would result in the permanent and irreversible loss of cultural heritage resources 
that form part of the KSHCD's heritage attributes, in direct conflict with the policies and 
objectives of the KSHCD Plan. The demolition of designated heritage properties, and negative 
impact on adjacent designated heritage properties, is not consistent with the Provincial 
Planning Statement (2024), does not conform to the City of Toronto Official Plan, including the 
King-Spadina Secondary Plan and the Downtown Plan, and fails to meet or be consistent with 
the Standards and Guidelines for the Conservation of Historic Places in Canada. 

Background Information 
(June 13, 2025) Report and Attachments 1 to 4 from the Senior Manager, Heritage Planning, 
Urban Design, City Planning on 445, 447, 449, and 451 Adelaide Street West - Demolition and 
New Construction on Designated Heritage Properties Under Part V, Section 42 of the Ontario 
Heritage Act - Refusal 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/bgrd/backgroundfile-256423.pdf) 
Staff Presentation on 445, 447, 449, and 451 Adelaide Street West - Demolition and New 
Construction on Designated Heritage Properties Under Part V, Section 42 of the Ontario 
Heritage Act - Refusal 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/bgrd/backgroundfile-256972.pdf) 

https://secure.toronto.ca/council/agenda-item.do?item=2025.PB33.8
https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/bgrd/backgroundfile-256423.pdf
https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/bgrd/backgroundfile-256972.pdf


 
    

 
  

 
     
     

  
 

     
  

 
   

  
 

     
 

Communications 
(June 25, 2025) Letter from Dieter Riedel, President, James Bogle, Vice President and 
Treasurer and Renata Brown, Secretary, Board of Directors for the condominium residence at 
10 Morrison Street (PB.Supp) 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/comm/communicationfile-193959.pdf) 
(June 25, 2025) E-mail from Alfred Apps (PB.Supp) 
(June 25, 2025) Letter from Fadi Masoud, on behalf of Friends of St. Andrew’s 
Playground (PB.Supp) 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/comm/communicationfile-193989.pdf) 
(June 26, 2025) Letter from Marie-Josée Vinet, Secretary, The Board of Directors for TSCC 
2874 (PB.Supp) 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/comm/communicationfile-193999.pdf) 
(June 27, 2025) Letter from Catherine Mitchell, Garment District Neighbourhood 
Association (PB.Supp) 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/comm/communicationfile-193977.pdf) 
(June 30, 2025) E-mail from Nicole Corrado (PB.New) 

https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/comm/communicationfile-193959.pdf
https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/comm/communicationfile-193989.pdf
https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/comm/communicationfile-193999.pdf
https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2025/pb/comm/communicationfile-193977.pdf

